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OFFICIAL 

 
Restoration work continues, Oxley 
Highway, Mount Seaview  
APRIL 2023 

The NSW Government is funding essential reconstruction work on the Oxley Highway 
at Mount Seaview to reinstate full access through natural disaster affected areas. 

We are continuing major restoration work on the Oxley Highway at Mount Seaview to 
return the road to pre-2021 flood condition between Knodingbul and Forbes River roads. 

Work recently completed 
Work at Slip 2, Slip 8, Gabion Corner and Dewers Slip (stage 1) is now complete. This 
involved site stabilisation, installing drainage and new safety barriers, replacing 
culverts and restoring the road pavement. 

 

Current and future work activities 
In April, we began replacing culverts between Mount Seaview and Gingers Creek. 
Concrete culverts deteriorate over time leaking water into the road embankment, 
increasing the risk of landslips.  Replacing existing concrete culverts with more durable 
high density polyethylene pipes reduces the risk of future landslips making the Oxley 
Highway more resilient. 

Date Slip site Traffic impacts 

June 2023  5 & 6 Single lane closure with traffic signals.   

August 2023 4 Road closures during work hours. Where possible, 
closures will be scheduled to minimise impacts to the 
community. October 2023 22 
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Full details about all road closures will be provided closer to work starting. 

 

Work hours 
Our work hours are from 7am to 5pm, Monday to Saturday. No work is planned to be carried 
out on Sundays or public holidays. 

Traffic changes 
Single lane, alternating traffic flow arrangements and reduced speed limits remain in 
place. Short stoppages of up to 15 minutes may be required during work hours. 
Motorists should plan their journeys and allow extra travel time. 
To improve safety for all road users, monitoring is being undertaken at traffic signal 
locations to ensure motorists are complying with the signals as required. 
For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the 
Live Traffic NSW App. 
We thank you for your patience and cooperation during this important work. 

Contact 
If you have any questions, please contact us at 1800 653 092 or email 
region.north@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

You can also register to receive SMS updates for upcoming road closures by visiting 
nswroads.work/oxleyrecovery. 

We apologise for any inconvenience and thank you for your patience during this 
important work. 

 

Land slip locations on the Oxley Highway, Mount Seaview 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating 
and Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 653 092. 

mailto:region.north@transport.nsw.gov.au
https://roads-waterways.transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/oxley-highway-upgrade/oxley-highway-flood-recovery/index.html
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